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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Tuesday, September 28, 2010 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Karen Koch.   Roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  

The minutes of the previous meeting were read.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes as read.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

Old Business

The hazardous property at 6455 Brodie Blvd. was again discussed.  Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, reported a home builder has a purchase proposal to the owner of the property but no action was taken as of Monday evening.  The owner told Irvine that he was moving forward with the proposal.  Mr. Johnson asked if the Tartan Fields HOA knew about the situation and Ms. Koch said she would call them.  Mr. Irvine also stated a bid was received from Shepherd Excavating to remedy the hazardous situation.  Mr. Garrett noted this situation has been dragging on for months and the Board has given more than enough time for the owner the remedy the problem.  If nothing has been done by the next meeting on October 14, 2010, the Board will move forward with filling in the foundation and filing a lien against the property’s tax bill.

The first Upper Scioto Watershed meeting is the same night as the Delaware County Regional Planning Commission meeting.  The latter takes precedence and Mr. Irvine will attend on the township’s behalf on September 30, 2010.

The Stavros Technologies contract was signed for the new township building.

The roof of the new township building was discussed.  The open center was designed by McCall Sharp Architecture but was not engineered correctly.  The plates and timbers did not align and the timber beams are ready to be delivered once the mud dries.  All will be enclosed by next Thursday, Oct. 7, weather permitting.  The electrical is on stop order.  The roof issue may push the completion date back more.

The bike path maintenance and repairs were discussed near Tartan Fields.  Per David Haid, the maintenance is the responsibility of the Tartan Fields HOA.  Homeowner will be notified.
Zoning computer issues were addressed by Chief Todd Cooper.  The computers are five years old and RAM will be added to increase efficiency.  After a couple password problems and the hard drive cleaned up, the computers are running better.  A color printer is needed.

Mr. Garrett submitted two grants to the Preservation parks, one for the new tennis court for $53,000 and a second for park trees for $4,800.  The grants request 75% payment.  Rita Au of Preservation Parks told Mr. Garrett he would receive an answer in October.
Mr. Garrett noted photos are needed for the new township website.  Email addresses will need to change so forwarding will be utilized.  An opt-in system will also be available for emailing announcements and a newsletter to residents.

New Business

A change order for $170.50 electrical permit was received and signed for the new township building.  Mr. Johnson noted the color palette is also ready for the new building and the architect will arrange a meeting for selections.

Results from the Delaware County Engineers office were received for a culvert issue.  Chief Cooper will have the Maintenance Department review.

Chief reported all is going well with the Fire, Road and Park departments. He has contacted the Delaware County prosecutor’s office about getting rid of the zoning trailer as soon as the new township building is complete.  He also noted a new drain and catch basin were being installed at the maintenance building to correct a recurring drainage issue.  A new fence will also be installed behind the maintenance building.
Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Ms. Koch moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #800-803, 7223-7277, totaling $190,312.20.  Vote: 3-0.

Ms. Koch moved to adopt a Resolution appointing Ric Irvine to the Delaware County Regional Planning Commission.  Mr. Garrett seconded the adoption of this resolution.  Upon roll call vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

Fiscal Officer, Jill Davis, noted several equipment rentals were made at Sunbelt for the township building construction but had to be returned due to the contractor not being ready for them.  Mr. Johnson will take the bills to National Contracting Group, general contractor, for payment.

Ms. Koch mentioned Larry Cooper of DKMM waste wants to talk to the township about the area recycling dumpsters.
As there was no further business Trustee Koch moved to adjourn.  Trustee Johnson seconded the motion.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.  Meeting adjourned.
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